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FROM THE DESK OF THE EDITOR 

 

I found that the adage below says it all.  I am sure that it applies to many of 
us who did not start out blessed with all the good things that life had to of­
fer.  Instead, we worked hard and clawed our way up the ladder of success 
until we were comfortably off and knew where our next meal was coming 
from.  So, it was easy to understand the plight of those who had not made 
it at all.  There could be many reasons for their lack of success.  The well 
worn ‘bad luck’ or it could be that they did not get the breaks that they de­
served.  Who are we to sit in judgement? But, having been in their situation 
at one time, I find it easy to share what I have with those who have little or 
nothing.  Happily, there are many others like me, judging from the success 
of this Club in its efforts in fund raising to assist the less fortunate of our 
brethren in Sri Lanka.  Whether we help by donating money or giving of 
our services willingly to help in the smooth operation of the Club’s activi­
ties, WE ARE GIVING, and that brings a sense of great satisfaction to all of 
us in this wonderful Club. 

May we always be filled with the desire to see this Club go from strength to 
strength—because of our willingness to GIVE! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                        
 

Presidents	Report	June	2014	
	
	
Our	Club	has	had	another	very	successful	year,	thanks	to	the	great	support	we	
receive	from	our	members,	friends	and	benefactors.	
	
The	lunches	this	year	have	all	been	sell­outs	and	my	apologies	to	those	who	on	
occasions	have	not	been	able	to	get	a	booking.	Unfortunately,	there	is	a	restriction	
on	the	number	of	people	we	can	accommodate	at	the	venue.	I	suggest	that	
bookings	be	made	early	to	avoid	disappointment	for	future	functions.	
	
The	annual	lunch	to	be	held	at	The	Grand	on	the	6th	of	July	was	sold	out	by	the	
end	of	April,	our	thanks	to	the	De	Silva	family	for	once	again	opening	their	hearts	
and	donating	this	function.	
	
I	also	extend	my	sincere	thanks	to	our	very	hard	working	Management	and	Fund	
Raising	Committees,	without	your	support	this	Club	would	not	be	in	the	excellent	
position	we	are	in	today.	I	am	certain	that	all	the	Welfare	Beneficiaries	and	
Sponsored	Students	join	me	in	thanking	all	of	you.	
	
 
 
   
 
 
 
 

	
	
	
	

 
 
 

 

There's always a lot to be thankful for if you 
take time to look for it. 

For example, I am sitting here thinking how 
nice it is that wrinkles don't hurt...  

 

Being happy doesn't mean everything is perfect.  
It means you've decided to see beyond the imperfection. 

  

 

	
	
Presidents Report June 2014 
 

 
Our Club has had another very successful year, thanks to the great 

support we receive from our members, friends and benefactors. 

 

The lunches this year have all been sell-outs and my apologies to 

those who, on occasion, have not been able to get a booking. 

Unfortunately, there is a restriction on the number of people we can 

accommodate at the venue.  I suggest that bookings be made early to 

avoid disappointment for future functions. 

 

The annual lunch to be held at The Grand on the th of July was sold 

out by the end of April and our thanks to the De Silva family for, once 

again, opening their hearts and donating this function. 

 

I also extend my sincere thanks to our very hard working 

Management and Fund Raising Committees without whose support 

this Club would not be in the excellent position we are in today.  I am 

certain that all the Welfare Beneficiaries and Sponsored Students 

join me in thanking all of you. 

 

May the Good Lord bless each and every one of you for your 

kindness and generosity. 

 



 

"We began sponsoring a child through the Eighty Club way back in 2004.  For most sponsors, the 
involvement is to just send the money and feel good about themselves for doing so.   
We chose to have more interaction with the family of our sponsored child (his name is Omar Melder). 
 They wrote to us every quarter as required and many times over and above as well. 
 Seeing Omar grow and develop into the fine young man he is today has been wonderful.  He has worked 
very hard at his schoolwork, schooled a lot by his mother & father, as they feel only a good education is 
the key to getting ahead in Sri Lanka today. 
 It has been fun to go the journey with him each year, particularly with his school results. 
 Our own children very much looked forward to exchanging letters, learning much of another country 
and culture to boot. 
 On trips to Sri Lanka we, as well as other members of our family, have visited Omar and his family , and 
have always been made to feel  welcome.  
It is very rewarding being a sponsor, so much so that we took on a second child as well! 
 Omar's parents say and feel they owe us a great debt, one which they can never repay, but I tell them 
there is no debt, as all the joy is in the giving.  
If YOU are contemplating sponsoring, do it!  You will be enriched by the whole process and, for a small 
amount each quarter, you can make a HUGE difference to the life of an under­privileged child "back 
home" in Sri Lanka.  
Get on the phone to the Eighty Club NOW ! 

 

Dear Mr Collette,  
 
You  may be surprised to receive an email from me.  Anyway let me introduce myself as Joseph 
Melder,(Jo).  In the year 2005, I appealed to the DBU for financial assistance to educate my children as I 
was incapable of doing a job due to a massive kidney problem.  In next to no time I received a letter from 
Mr Maurice Forster informing me that both my children were to be sponsored by two Australians. One 
was Mr Keith Orchard & the other was Mrs Jamie Loduwyke.  Over the years these two sponsors have 
been doing a yeomen service to the children.  My daughter, Trinity, got through her O/l's with good 
results and,  in August this year, she does her A/l's after which automatically the sponsorship ceases.  
However Mr Orchard continues to play a very important part in my son's life, visiting our humble home on 
two occasions & continues to always inquire into the well being of my son. The reason for this email is to 
thank Mr Maurice for a fantastic job done in finding two great & loving sponsors.  I do not have Mr 
Forsters email address so I decided to email you with the sincerest hope that you would be kind 
enough to convey our kind regards, immense thanks & best regards.  I know that you too play a huge role 
in the Eighty club of Melbourne.  Thanks to kind & understanding people like you our lives have been 
made a little easier to live.  Our burden eased off a little; once again our gracious thanks to 

 Mr Maurice, you & to all the others who are doing a fantastic job for us.  May God bless you all.  Joe. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING FOR THEIR GENEROUS DONATIONS 

                       Donations received to 15th June 2014 
  Auscey Financial Services 50.00 

 
Isaaks Darryl June 20.00 

 Bartholomeusz Vernon & Katie  400.00 
 

Labrooy Jeune   100.00   

Bertus Christine   100.00 
 

 tea & buns for Welfare Beneficiaries  - 
In memory of Tony Bertus   

 
Ludekens Bernie Lorraine 30.00 

 Caspersz Dunstan   50.00 
 

Mack Brian   50.00   

In memory of Barbara Caspersz   
 

Jery & Margie Mack     

David Frankie 20.00 
 

Martinus Oswald Maeve 25.00   

Ferdinands Michelle   400.00 
 

In memory of Rita Raymond   

From Ferdinands Family   
 

Morrison Cordelia 100.00   

Fraser Peter June   1,250.00 
 

& Randolph, Fiona & Nicola    

 IN LIEU OF WEDDING PRESENTS 
 

In memory of Amiel's Death Anniversary.. 
Graham Errol   50.00 

 
Ohlmus Fritsz Liz 100.00   

 In memory of Colonel de Zilva.   
 

In memory of Warnie Foenander   

Hepponstall Derek 25.00 
 

Raymond Roger Lyn 50.00   

Herft Damian Caroline 100.00 
 

In memory of Rita Raymond   

Hoffman Everard Dagmar 200.00 
 

Raymond Ronald 1,000.00   

buns & tea to Welfare Beneficiaries 
 

Various Donations - In loving of memory of Rita 
Holsinger  Heather   100.00 

 
Spittel Dave Coreen 50.00 

 For Joshua Muller     
 

Thompson Michael Camlin 50.00   

Holsinger  Heather   250.00 
 

In memory of Bianca Vanlangenberg   

In memory of Ivor & Eugenie Holsinger 
 

Vanderwert Ronnie Estelle 45.00 
      IN MEMORY OF BRIAN FERNANDO 

 
Anonymous  4 X $50 200.00   

Anonymous  100.00 
 

Anonymous  3 X $80 240.00   

Gauder Ralph Joan 25.00 
 

Anonymous    200.00   

Hesse Buddy Clarene 100.00 
 

buns & tea to Welfare Beneficiaries   

Jacotine Errol Violet 50.00 
     Raymond Roger Lyn 50.00 
     Wright George Claudette 50.00 
      



	
 
KELAART.  Ivor Colvin George 17.7.1930 - 18.3.2014.  Husband of 
Mary, 59 years married.  Father to Graeme and Jenni (dec.) 
Grandfather of Melissa, Rory, Sharee, Elli, Paige and Amber. 
 
DAVID (nee Perera). Vyvette Therese. Passed away peacefully Mar. 
15, 2014 following a short illness.  Wife of Frank David, mother of 
Dirk and Nanna of Delani and Brayden.  Daughter of Babee and 
Madge Perera (both dec. ), sister of Cleone, Bryan, Errol, Suzette, 
Karin and Deyanne. – 
 
 

SUPRAMANIAM. Dayalan K (Suppa).  Son the late Daniel K Supramanian and Saraswathy Supramanian 
(Australia): husband of Doreen, father of Dinesh and Sanchia; brother of Jayanthy; brother-in-law of 
Aniston; uncle of Allan and Anis (Australia) departed this life on 4th April, 2014.  Colombo. 
 
RAYMOND. Rita. Passed away on Monday Apr.14, 2014.  Wife of Ignatius (Ronald). Mother of Carrol and 
Brian, Sr. Bernadette, Mario and Vicky, Roselle and Ian, Monica and Tony, Jude. Grandma of Adam, 
Miranda, Christopher, Lucinda, Charlotte, Alexander and Madeline. 
  

FERNANDO.  Brian Dave Emille. Passed away suddenly on May 2, 2014.  Aged 83 years.  Husband of 
Lucinda;  Father and father-in-law of Juanita and Sandy, Jo-Anne, Steven and Rob;  Grandfather of Saara, 
Katie (dec.), Chris, Nina, Isabella, Sophia and Alessandra;  Great grandfather of Lucy. 

 
BERTUS.  Anthony Lawrence. Passed away on 07.04.2014.  Husband of Lorna;  Father of Mercedes,   
Gervase, Nigel and Fiona.  Father-in-law of Jim, Mervyn and Megan.  Grandfather of Peter, Nick, Luke, 
Lachie, Hayley, Bianca, Alex, Jasmine and Dylan. 
 
THURGOOD.  Constance (Connie).  24.08.1934 – 28.05.2014.  Wife of Stanford (dec).  Sister of Dagmar 
and Lucian (both dec), Rita (dec), Dudley and Barbara (both dec).  Bert and Marlene.  Mother and 
Mother-in-law of Gary and Karen.  Grandmother of Lauren and Daniel. 
 
BARTHOLOMEUSZ.  Hermon Morris. Passed away gently at Inala on June 9, 2014, aged 74 years.  

Husband of Anne.  Father and father-in-law of Chimene, Darren and Susan.  Grandpa of Jasmine and 
Simon, Steven and Hannah, Samuel and Amity, Madeline, Hannah and Jacob and Great Grandpa of Zoe 
and Hunter.  Brother of Ernie - 

                                  Weep not for what you 
            have lost, fight for what you have. 

 Weep not for what is dead, 
        fight for what was born in you. 

 Weep not for the one who 
                           abandoned you, fight for who is with you. 

Weep not for those who 
                       hate you, fight for those who want you. 

 Weep not for your past, 
            fight for your present struggle. 

         Weep not for your suffering, 
     fight for your happiness. 

With things that are happening to us, we begin 
            to learn that nothing is impossible to solve, just move forward. 

 



 
 

OUR GOOD WISHES GO OUT TO: 
 
MAX AND JOAN GERLACH:  CHRISTINE AND 
NORMAN DECKKER:  SHIREEN AND EARLE 
FERDINAND:  MIGNONNE AND PREM 
ABHAYAWICKREMA:  KRISTINA AND ANTON 
DEKKER:  JEANNE AND ANTON VANDERWERT:  

JEANNE AND MALCOLM LOURENSZ:  ANTHEA AND VERNON MULLER: (SL) 
ELAINE AND ERROL ORCHARD:  VANESSA AND SIMON BLACK:  PAM AND 
DUDLEY LUDEKENS. 
 
 
Belated best wishes to Ralph and cynthia mortier on the occasion of their 

50th wedding anniversary on February 15, 2014 

 
 

many happy returns of the day to: 
 
Joan Gerlach:  Victor De Silva:  Doris Abel:  Anton 
Dekker:  Errol Smith:  Vernon Muller (SL):  Kingsley 
Henderling:  Rita Van Geyzel:  Melody King: Mignonne 
Abhayawickrema:  Clair Herft:  Elvira Paternott:  
Elaine Orchard:  Rodney De Kretser:  Hyacinth       

Maureen Kelly.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

IN THIS NEWSLETTER YOU WILL FIND AN INVOICE REQUESTING 
PAYMENT OF YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEES FOR THE YEAR 2014/2015. 

IF YOU HAVE NOT PAID THESE FEES ALREADY, THE SUCCESS OF OUR 
WELFARE SCHEMES IN SRI LANKA DEPENDS ENTIRELY ON YOUR 

PAYING YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEES ON REQUEST. 
THE LESS FORTUNATE MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY DEPEND ON YOUR HONOURING 
YOUR COMMITMENT TO THIS CLUB AND TO THEM.  PAYMENT CAN BE MADE, IN CASH, 

TO ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER OR BY CHEQUE, MONEY ORDER OR DIRECT BANK 
TRANSFER INTO THIS CLUB’S ANZ BANK ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS: 

 
ACCOUNT NAME: EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC. 

BRANCH NUMBER: BSB 013479 
ACCOUNT NUMBER:  300355583 

IN MAKING DIRECT DEPOSITS PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR INVOICE NUMBER AS A 
REFERENCE.  IN ADDITION TO YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE, A VOLUNTARY DONATION WILL 

BE GREATLY APPRECIATED! 



During the period January 2014 to April 2014, many applicants were 
assisted from the Emergency Fund.  For instance: 
 
Mr. P de Zilwa – Rs.2000.  66 years old and lost both legs in an 
accident.  Wife is also paralysed after a stroke. 
Mr. C. Kelaart – Rs. 1000.  Returning from hospital and needed money 
for transport. 
Mr. E. Markus – Rs. 2000.  Came from Galle to bring his wife to the 
Colombo General Hospital. 
Mrs. T. Heyn – Rs.1000.  Had a fall and needed money for medication. 
Mr. W. Jansz – Rs.2000.  65 years old with no job or income. 
Miss. R. Gay – Rs.1000.  71 years old with no income.  Lives with sister. 
Miss C. De Zilwa – Rs.2000.  Was sick and needed urgent medical 
attention. 

Mr. D. Rozairo – Rs. 2000.  67 years old and no income. 
Mrs. G. Wijenayake – Rs. 3000.  Met with an accident and had to be admitted to hospital. 
Mrs. S. Nicholas – Rs.1000.  Needed money for medication. 
Mrs. R. Martil – Rs.1000.  Has neither family nor income.  Lives with a friend. 
Mrs. R. Paternott – Rs.1000.  Has no family.  Needed money for medication. 
Mrs. V. Ludowyck – Retarded son was very ill and had been brought to hospital.  Needed money for 
medication. 
 

ALL WELFARE BENEFICIARIES WERE PAID A MID YEAR BONUS OF RS.3000 EACH. 
 

Welfare Benficiary, Mrs Sybil Bailey, passed away in May 2014 and was replaced by Mr. Shane 
Muspratt. 

									

 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Friends! 
 
We would like to see some new members joining the Club. 
If we are to expand the welfare services we provide to the less 
fortunate members of our community in Sri Lanka, then we need to 
expand our membership database.  If you have a friend or relative who 
you would consider suitable to join our prestigious Club, then please 
obtain an Application Form by ringing our Membership Secretary, June 
Isaaks, on 03 9562 3612 and invite your friend or relative to join us ! 
 

Thank You. 



 

N
Member Varden Harris writes: 
 
Seeking the whereabouts of Barbara Neydorff who knew my sister 
Doushka (now deceased) and me.  She paid us a visit each time she 
called on Freddie and Therese Labrooy who were our next door 
neighbours.  This was around late 1959/60. I wonder if anyone could 

help as I would love to get in touch with her.    Varden Harris. Tel.9769 4832. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOMINATION FORM 
THE EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC. NO A00013333T 

 
The Secretary 
Eighty Club Melbourne, Inc. 
No.8, Peter Street, Doncaster East, Vic 3109 
 
NOMINATION FOR 2014/2015 OFFICE BEARERS 
 
We nominate........................................................for the office of  ............................................................................................................ 
In the Club for the above period. 
 
Proposer’s Name and Signature.................................................................................................................................................................. 
 
Seconder’s Name and Signature................................................................................................................................................................. 
 
Nominee’s Signature indicating consent................................................................................................................................................. 



 
 

 

Homi & Marjorie Jilla 38.00 C & j de la zilwa 44.65 

Binky & doris abel 32.95 Hazel carron 20.00 

Anonymous 18.70 Rita hesse 50.00 

Ken lappen 24.00 Louise hanibalsz 30.oo 

Kevin & Doreen hickey 32.80   

                    TOTAL 291.10 

    

 
 

 

THE HUMBLING EXPERIENCE OF 
VISITING MY SPONSORED CHILD 

 
By Monique Renaut (nee de Hoedt) 

 
In March 2014 I travelled to Sri Lanka with my church to 
bless the community of Batticaloa, the preschool we 
support and the Christian charity Y-Grow we partner with. 
I had not been to Sri Lanka since my teens.  Before I left I 
contacted the club, the DBU in Sri Lanka and the little girl 

I sponsor Taney (in pink, second from left) about my travel arrangements.  
I have been sponsoring Taney for 2 ½ years and knew very little about her.  The aerogrammes 
were very sparse and I was disheartened and thought about stopping but was going to review my 
decision after my visit.  I only really knew how old Tanya was and her birthday, her address, a 
picture I received when I first made contact and that her father had lost his legs in a train accident. 
While making arrangements I found out from the DBU that the family do not write the letters and 
that none of them can speak English except the grandfather. I was able to obtain a mobile phone 
number from the DBU and found later it belonged to Desmond the grandfather. 
 
I visited with my friend Kate (my pastor’s wife).  Our tour driver (in a 15 seater minibus) was able 
to contact Desmond and get directions.   We met Desmond and could only go part of the way 
because of the very narrow lanes.  We took a tuk tuk further but he wouldn’t go all the way 
because the surface of the lanes were very rocky. We walked the remaining way.  Nothing prepared 
me for the first shock; a huge (a few stories high) open garbage mountain and the stench. 
The other shock was how small their place was.  It wasn’t much bigger than my work office and 5 
children (one is an uncle), and three adults (the other is the grandfather) all live in this mini shack. 
It was such an honour and privilege to meet Taneya and her beautiful family and it was also a very 
confronting and emotional experience.  Desmond interpreted for us.  They wore their best clothes 
and were very hospitable, warm but very shy and quiet.  They tried to give us some sort of drink 
which we had to very diplomatically and politely decline. 
 
We took photos and I asked many questions, and gave her the presents I had for her.  If I had 
known about her brother and sisters I would have brought more presents.  We walked back to our 
transport with Desmond by another, shorter way (past an open sewer).  We gave some money (we 
didn’t have much on us). I left never feeling so humble and grateful to God that I am helping this 
family that so desperately needs it. 
 
I am writing this to encourage others to really seriously think about child sponsorship. It has really 
impacted my life and I can see it has impacted this family and I am so very thankful for that. 
 
 



                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

 
 
 
 
 

                                 
                   
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
      

 
 

 

 

 

 

                    
 
 
 

                                         

       
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

                 

DATES, VENUES AND MENUS MAY BE SUBJECT TO CHANGE. 
RESERVATIONS MAY BE MADE WITH THE COORDINATORS 
NAMED ABOVE WHOSE PHONE NUMBERS ARE FOUND ON 

THE FRONT PAGE OR WITH ANY OTHER COMMITTEE MEMBER. 
BOOKINGS CANCELLED THREE DAYS BEFORE THE EVENT 

MUST BE PAID FOR IN FULL. 
GUESTS SHOULD ARRIVE AT THE GOOD SHEPHERD HALL 

AT 12.30 PM, OR AFTER  - NOT BEFORE. 

 

 

We welcome the following new member: 
Ronnie & Estelle Vanderwert of Ontario, CANADA 

All financial members are welcome! 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Profiles of applicants for welfare benefits 

 

The following have applied for financial assistance: 
 
1. S. C De Olivera, aged 65 years.  Separated from husband.  Three children, all majors who do 
not provide financial help.  She lives with an elder daughter and family of five in rented 
premises who are not in a position to help financially.  She has a heart condition and severe 
dental problems with no income.  A medical certificate has been provided. 
 
2. R T Patternott, aged 68 years.  Husband abandoned her many years ago. 
No children.  She is living with a friend who is ill and in need of constant medication.  Has 
attached a letter from her Parish Priest attesting to the fact that she is deserving of help. 
 
3. P de Zilva, aged 67. Married with two major children one of whom helps the family 
financially.  Patrick has lost both his legs in an accident and moves around in a small scooter 
presented to him by an overseas visitor. 
 
These applications will be considered at the next meeting of the Management Committee in 
July. 
 
Darryl Isaaks, Welfare Coordinator  



 

 

 

 

Eighty Club members: 
Call Bobby or Tim for 

a 10% discount on 
Servicing

Email:  

sirgorgep.gmail.com 

 
 

Want a mechanic with good old fashioned values? Those who prides themselves on their 

workmanship, their honesty and reliability. Call Bobby or Tim at Springvale Automotive 

and be pleasantly surprised.  A modern, clean, well equipped workshop. 

 

Address: 
1/898 Princes Highway 

Springvale 

Trading Hours: 
8:00 am-5:30 pm Monday-Friday 

8:00 am - 12:00 pm Saturday 

SERVICES 
Servicing, Brakes, Roadworthy Certificates & Inspections, General Mechanical, Logbook 

Servicing, Transmission Repairs & Servicing, Timing Belts, Clutch Repairs, Auto 

Electrical Repairs, Auto Air Conditioning, Exhausts, Suspension etc…… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If undelivered, return to:                                            SURFACE MAIL                               Postage Paid   
PO Box 155 Sandown Village                                                                                                                             
Vic. 3171,  Australia                                                                              
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Call us now 
9547 8122 

 

Call us now on 
9547 8122 


